

## **Amber and David**

### Sending Church

Liberty Baptist
1410 Valley Hill Rd.
Stockbridge, GA 30281
(770) 474-1247
Pastor Glenn Anderson

## Home Address David and Amber Rasnake

Stockbridge, GA 30281 (404) 451-2602 E-Mail: davidrasnake@mwbm.org

#### **Mission Board**

Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 Office: (706) 654-2818



# The Rasnake Family

# Missionaries to California

January - February 2010 Prayer Letter

Dear Pastor, Church, and Co-Laborers:

The New Year is upon us and the future is bright. The Lord has done great and marvelous things in our life and ministry. Since the first of January, we have been able to schedule many new meetings and now have two months of meetings scheduled in North Carolina and Virginia. We also have another month that we will spend in Kansas. We are looking forward to what the Lord has in store for us this year.

I have recently returned from a wonderful conference out west that was specifically for church planters in America. It was great to be able to spend time with other fellow church planters and to hear about what they have experienced. It was a great encouragement to me personally to see and hear that we are all going through many of the same struggles and difficulties.

After one of our last meetings, the bulb in our projector died and we were in need of a new bulb or projector. A bulb is about 70% or more of the cost of a new projector. At the last meeting, we were able to raise the money for both the projector and pay some medical bills. I never imagined that we would be blessed so greatly. The windows of heaven were opened spiritually as well as financially. We serve a mighty God, and praise the Lord for his goodness.

We will be packing up this week to leave for two months straight. We are spending most of this time in Virginia, but we have a couple of meetings in North Carolina. We still have a Wednesday and Sunday after Easter that we have open. Please pray that we will be able to schedule these dates and that we might be a blessing to the many churches that we will be in during this time. Also continue to pray that the Lord will increase people's faith and that we will gain new churches to partner together with. Last month, we were able to pick up three new church partners.

We still have openings in our schedule during the fall and need your prayers that we might fill up these dates. If you have any contact information for churches that we might be able to visit, please e-mail that to me at davidrasnake@mwbm.org.

Your continued prayers for safety as we travel are greatly felt. Please pray that we will remain healthy as we travel. Amber's back has been bothering her since she had Nathan, and she will need to be able to get out more frequently as we travel. Praise the Lord, we have scheduled many meetings recently; but we need to continue to do this in the coming months. We have also picked up a few new church partners and pray that this will continue into the next several months. God has the finances available and we must trust that it will come in at the appointed time. We are excited about our future work in California and are ready to go. Thank you again for all of the sacrifices that you make through prayer and financial support.

Reaching California,

David Rasnake